Meeting between Deputy Secretary General Ambassador Ramdin and Deputy Secretary General Maud de Boer-Buquicchio of the Council of Europe
March 3, 2011
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The Deputy Secretary General of the Council of Europe, Ms. Maud de Boer-Buquicchio, met with Deputy Secretary General Albert Ramdin at the OAS headquarters on March 3, 2011.  They discussed how to deepen institutional cooperation between the OAS and the Council of Europe and possible areas of expanded collaboration.   The two organizations have ongoing cooperation in the promotion of democracy, human rights, security (cyber-security, terrorism financing, counter-terrorism legislation and conventions, border controls) and cyber-crime.  Collaboration might be expanded to issues such as anti trafficking in persons, media freedom, women’s and children’s rights and internet governance. Ms. Boer-Buquicchio stated that the new Secretary General of the Council of Europe, Mr. Turban Jagland, is seeking enhanced interaction with key partner institutions and would like to increase cooperation with the OAS. Ambassador Ramdin also responded that it was the appropriate time to take collaboration between the two organizations to the next level.  Both agreed that the OAS Department of International Affairs would draft a new Memorandum of Understanding which will update and replace the existing Cooperation Agreement between the two organizations dating back to 1987.  The signing of this new MOU is targeted for the fall of 2011, at which time an information session could also be held to inform OAS Member States on the Council of Europe activities and on current and potential future collaboration between the two organizations.  Ms. Irene Klinger, Director of the Department of International Affairs, was also present at the meeting.  
